

# CATHEDRAL CALLING

The News Bulletin of
St. Paul's Cathedral, Regina
The Cathedral Church of the Diocese of Qu'Appelle

Pentecost Issue

#32 - June 3, 2022

### Cathedral Calendar

Date/Time	Liturgical Day	Service	Notes
June 5	The Day of	Solemn	Incense is used at this service.
10:30 a.m.	Pentecost	Eucharist	
June 12	Trinity	Choral	Last Sunday for the choir
10:30 a.m.	Sunday	Eucharist	
June 19	Pentecost 2	Eucharist	Note change of service time to
10 a.m.			10 a.m.
June 26	Pentecost 3	Eucharist	Note change of service time to
10 a.m.			10 a.m.
July 3	Pentecost 4	Eucharist	Note change of service time to
10 a.m.	Canada Day		10 a.m.

Wearing of masks is requested. Communion is administered in both kinds; receiving from the common cup is optional.

Services are livestreamed on <a href="https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsAnglicanCathedralRegina">https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsAnglicanCathedralRegina</a>

## Bible Study Resumes

Weekly Bible study has resumed under the direction of Bill Stahl. Sessions take place on Mondays at 9:30 a.m. in the Cathedral Cloister. The topic is selected Letters of Paul: *Galatians* on June 6 and *Romans* on June 13, 20 and 27. For further information contact *wstahl@sasktel.net* 

# Clergy Activities

**Deacon Margaret Friesen** now coordinates hospital ministry in Regina. The phone number to call for hospital visitation is ... 306-535-3115

**Fr. Ed Dunfield** is responsible for ministry to Fort Qu'Appelle, Balcarres, Dysart, and Vernon. Fr. Ed is also coordinating the summer ministry at **All Saints, Katepwa**. A number of clergy take the services at Katepwa, including Deacon Rita Brann, Dean Mike Sinclair, Deacon Margaret Friesen, Archdeacon Cheryl Toth and Deacon Michael Jackson. Services are on Sundays at 9:30 a.m. until September 4. If you're in the vicinity of Lake Katepwa on a summer Sunday, you're welcome to take part. Services and sermons are informal and... brief!

### Report from the Warden

As we recover from an outstanding relaunch of Strawberry Fair, it is important to thank all who worked so hard to make the event a success. Once again, our Cathedral community, with the help of many "friends of St. Paul's Cathedral," came together to sponsor an event that is important to us as well as the wider community. We received many comments from visitors about how much they had missed our Strawberry Fair and all that entails.

Every successful event needs a leader and we especially thank Elvira Beday for the hours she put into organizing Strawberry Fair, for the stress and the sleepless nights as well as putting up with all the questions and interruptions from the Warden!



Vestry is considering initiatives to connect with our members to help us understand people's needs and wants as we continue to open up and have more opportunities for personal interactions. We are working on a program of all-member contact which we hope to conduct over the summer and potentially into the fall. The Dean will also be initiating a process of service review to gauge the feelings of members on the types and frequency of services that the Cathedral will offer. We look forward to your input to both of these initiatives.

While Vestry does not normally meet in the summer, with the number of issues that are being dealt with we expect to meet at least once if not in both of the summer months.

As noted in the last issue of *Cathedral Calling*, St. Paul's Cathedral participated in the Inter-Faith Bag Lunch Program that is delivered from First Baptist Church. This was an excellent opportunity for the Cathedral to continue to support the community that we served through the Saturday lunch that operated in our facility for so many years. With the agreement of Vestry, St. Paul's Cathedral will host lunches at First Baptist on July 30 and October 15. If we can secure sufficient volunteers we will consider offering our services on other weekends as well.

Finally, our dear friend and long-time parishioner Tom Hannan will celebrate his 100<sup>th</sup> birthday on Saturday, July 16. An event to commemorate this milestone is being planned and will fittingly be held in our hall on Tom's birthday; please mark the date in your calendars. More information on the event will be coming soon.

#### Jim Melville

We welcome contributions, comments and questions for *Cathedral Calling*. Please send them to the editor, Deacon Michael Jackson, at <a href="mailto:dmichaeljackson@sasktel.net">dmichaeljackson@sasktel.net</a>



Strawberry Fair is the biggest fundraiser for St. Paul's Cathedral. It is a community effort and, as they say, "Many hands make light work." With that said....My HEARTFELT thank you goes out to EVERYONE, within our community and beyond, for making the relaunch of Strawberry Fair a huge success!! Mother Nature blessed us with a beautiful day!! Attendance was great!!! Everyone was so happy to be there and see/visit with friends and neighbours. We are in the black – maybe not as much as in past years, but none the less in the black!! Yes, we had a surplus of strawberries (120+ flats), but thanks to Dean Mike & his helpers they flew out the door!! We sold a total of 600 flats between Saturday and Sunday. There were many, many positive comments throughout the day, which were so very much appreciated!! I could go on and on, but will end by saying SEE YOU NEXT YEAR, SAME TIME, SAME PLACE!!!

(Pictures below courtesy of Margaret Ball)

Elvira Beday, Convenor Strawberry Fair 2022

















### Terminology in Church

Terminology in any religious denomination can be puzzling and Anglicans are no exception. Let's take a look at some of these terms, starting with the church building.



The word **sanctuary** causes much confusion. In the Protestant or Reformed tradition this often refers to the church building where worship is conducted. But in Anglican parlance, the sanctuary refers to a limited area around the altar. It's actually part of the **chancel**, which is the raised area at the front (usually east) end of the church where you find the altar, the bishop's chair, clergy seating, and in some churches the choir. In a traditional "cruciform" (cross-shaped) church there are two wings called "**transepts**" adjacent to the chancel. In St. Paul's Cathedral, the choir and organ console are located in the south transept, while the north transept houses the organ pipes.

The main part of the church where the congregation is seated is the **nave**. At the back or west end of the nave in our church is the **baptistry**, a raised platform for the **font**, where baptism is administered. Our Cathedral has a **chapel** in the north-east corner – a kind of mini-church with its own altar, used for private prayer and for the "reserved sacrament" of consecrated bread and wine. We also have a **cloister**, the arched addition along the north wall of the nave, proving an entrance to the nave and a space for gatherings and processions. And beneath the Cathedral is the **columbarium**, a resting place for the ashes of the deceased. If you can navigate all this, you have cracked the code of our Cathedral building!

Historical note: St. Paul's Cathedral is the oldest place of worship in Regina. The nave, built in 1894-95, is the fourth-oldest building in the city. The chancel and transepts were added in 1906. The chapel was built in 1949. The columbarium was opened in 1993 and the cloister in 2014 – both winning architectural heritage awards.

# **Your Financial Support Is Needed**

Your continued financial support to St. Paul's Cathedral is needed! Contributions can be mailed directly to the Cathedral OR *E transfer contributions can be sent*. Donate or contribute through our website address using the *Donate* button and following the instructions provided; these donations are automatically deposited and you will receive a tax receipt immediately. OR consider signing up for the Pre-Authorized Payment plan – simply call or send an email to make the necessary arrangements. The plan can be changed or cancelled at any time. All contact information is listed below



### St. Paul's Cathedral Contact Information

Mailing address: 1861 McIntyre Street REGINA SK S4P 2R2

**Telephone:** (306) 522-6439 **Email:** office@stpaulsregina.ca

Website: www.stpaulsregina.ca

**Facebook:** https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsAnglicanCathedralRegina